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	                                   Maryland CURE Meeting Minutes
                                                     October 27, 2012

                                      Howard County Central Library

After President Lea Green’s warm welcome at 10:10 a.m., Sharrie Booth read the minutes from the July 28 2012 meeting. The minutes were approved. 

Mary Pat Donelan was unable to attend today’s meeting so Sharrie gave the Treasurer’s report balance of $457.14.  There was some discussion concerning the 200$ which technically belongs to the St John’s Healing Community, donated by an inmate who had been helped. Since it is not really Maryland CURE funds it was suggested that the money be spent as the inmate wished. 
There was no old business. 

· Lea announced that the Maryland Commission on Criminal Sentencing Policy public comments will be held Dec 11, 2012. At last year’s hearing, Sen. Kelley made the motion that public statements will be included in the minutes.  Anyone planning to speak does need to submit written testimony in advance. See website for details (www.msccsp.org) Amel Anderson, Ed Sabin and Lea Green all plan on speaking. Amel will speak about the practice of putting adolescents in the same system as adults. Currently there are at least 26 adolescents in with adults in Maryland. Ed Sabin plans to address the issue of Maryland Lifers and getting the Governor removed from the parole process. Please contact Lea if you are interested in attending or speaking.
· Note that the Extra Legalese Group (ELG) is fighting in court for freedom of speech. The idea is that just because you are incarcerated does not mean that you lose your freedom of speech. The judge has given them an opportunity to return to court on Nov 5, 2012 at the Annapolis Circuit Court.  Your presence as support would be welcome!

· Public Tour of Maryland House of Corrections (1879-2007) was held on Aug 4. Lea attended and spoke to how moving the experience was.

· Shackling pregnant inmates was banned in California. We plan to contact other CURE groups such as the one in California to see how we can use that same information to get things changed in Maryland. Communicating with other CURE groups could also help in issues such as the case in Texas where the extreme heat was found to be categorized as cruel and unusual punishment.

· Progress is being made on the prison based Gerry-mandering of census population. Inmates need to be counted from their home address and not the address of the prison where they are incarcerated. 

· American Civil Liberties Union (ACLU) report on private prisons, “Banking on Bondage”, is now available on their website. Imprisonment in the United States has increased explosively over the last four decades spurred by criminal laws that put more people in prison for longer sentences. The so called war on drugs has also contributed to this increase. There has been a rise in for-profit prison companies which benefit from keeping people locked up.
· The Justice Roundtable in Washington D.C. has over 100 national organizations including C.U.R.E. and sponsors many events. Lea attended and heard a discussion on Lifers in America which included a 4 person panel on “Life After Murder”
· Lea brought up the Merle W. Unger Jr. case. He has sentenced to life but has won a chance to go back to court claiming he was denied due process of law. This case may affect other lifers as he has won the chance to go back to court. He is not the poster boy for second chances as he was charged with killing a police officer and has escaped numerous times. 
· Tammi Settles whom Gov. O’Malley released was unable to make our meeting this time but may be able to attend a future meeting.

· Dagmar Jensen is a lifer and a Maryland CURE member. Her parents were able to come from California to visit her this weekend and they attended our meeting. Several members know Dagmar and welcomed her parents.

· Our meeting ended with a round table introduction and discussion on various topics including the following

· Walter Lomax has a form letter to send to the legislature regarding the lifers/parole issue
· Sex offender registry is a problem for many who have charges that are in no way the same category as pedophiles,etc. Is there any action towards changing this in Maryland?

· “The House I Live In” is a movie revealing the consequences of American’s ‘War on Drugs’ and is purported to be very good.

· In Maryland there are 26 adolescents who were imprisoned when under 18 and were put in adult facilities. 

· Sen. Jim Webb’s proposal for a federal commission to study all aspects of criminal justice reform was defeated by one vote last year. If any updates for this year we will send information to all.
Our next meeting is scheduled for Jan 26. We plan on changing the time from 10:30 – 12:30 if the library is available for that time. The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 PM


